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Just as soon as I was finally getting used to writing 2002 on my checks, now I have to remember that it's 2003--already. Is it just me or is time going faster and faster? What a wonderful way to cap off last year, with 5 new members joining the church, a fantastic Christmas pageant and a very moving Candlelight Christmas Eve service. 

Soon it will be time for our annual meeting and voting on our budget and our committee and Board members. The heart of our congregational polity comes into play as the members of the church, heeding the movement of the Holy Spirit, set the course for this next year. We will gather on January 16th to exercise our rights and responsibilities as members of the Oldtown Congregation of the United Church of Christ.

This next year promises to be another adventure of faith as we offer our students a new music program with the Orff instruments. We've also planned some Church family pot-luck suppers--not as fund-raisers, but just-for-fun raisers.  January 4th will be the first gathering and we'll laugh over sing-alongs and karaoke singing.

The faith and fellowship of our church can make a difference in the chaos of our times.  When it comes down to it, the things that really matter are the things of the heart and the soul. The legacy we leave our children must be of  unconditional love and the support of a church community.  May the New Year find new blessings for you and yours!

Happy New Year!

Only by grace,
Pastor Katrina
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Council of Churches

SOUPER BOWL Sunday is coming: _________

Your dollar or 2 in the soup pots on your way out from worship on Sunday will go to help feed hungry people in our area with 400-500 free meals each week.

The Ecumenical Service for the Week of Prayer For Christian Unity will be held on Sunday, Jan. 19 At__________________________

The 56th Annual Meeting of the Attleboro Area Council of Churches will be held on Monday, Jan 27, 2003 at Second Congregational Church, Attleboro.  A Dinner will be held at 6 pm, and a special Program at 7 pm.

From the Southeast Area

THE COMMA is coming! A Faithworks Festival to held in Hanover on May 3, 2003 will feature our Minister and President, the Rev. John Thomas. Registration forms will soon be available.
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From the Massachusetts

Conference, UCC

THE LIVING WORD: Many Ways to Worship Saturday, March 8, 2003, 8:30-3 pm at United Cong. in Worcester.

Fellowship Dues:

As members of the United Church of Christ, we pay fellowship dues to our denomination on the Association, Conference and national levels.  This year's dues will be $13.65 per member on the church roles. Some members have helped out our budget by paying the Member Fee themselves.  This is always appreciated and encouraged, although there is a provision in the budget for our dues and our pledge to the conference. 

Welcome to the Mission Corner:

Dedicated to Serving Christ
Thank you to the Clavettes, the Browns, Liz Pandozzi and James Dusseault for making the November 29 soup kitchen such a success.  Despite the snow and sleet, we served 39 clients and about 60 meals. Our lasagna, salad and pastry offering was a big hit and those of us in the kitchen had a great time. 

On December 8th the children of the Sunday School gave up their  classroom time to assemble school kits for children in Afghanistan to be distributed by Church World Service.  All of the kids created personal greetings that were enclosed with the supplies of pads, erasers, pencils, rulers, pencil sharpeners and scissors.  It was organized chaos and we had fun while making a worthwhile contribution to an international cause.  Lori Brown did an outstanding job of organizing the contents of the school kits. All who participated received stickers, certificates of appreciation and a small bell to ring on Bell Sunday.

Once again, our little congregation has made a huge difference in the Christmas season for children and seniors in North Attleborough.  Thank you to all who took an ornament from the Missions Tree and purchased a toy, clothing, gift card or stamps to contribute to the town-wide Christmas celebration to ensure that no one goes without a little joy in this most joyous of seasons. The members of the Missions Committee consider ourselves so fortunate to have the support of a generous and loving congregation. We wish all of you a very happy and peaceful New Year!

Christine Pandozzi 

For the Missions Committee
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On our Prayer List: Adelle, Jimmy & Michael, Dr. James Dooley, Frank, Jack Thimo, Alice Fisk, Bob Darling, Blanche Rawson, Jane Doe,Danny, Betsy McCarthy, Lynne, Sylvia Witschi, the Malcom family, Sue & Nick DiGiralomo, Peter Schwende, Barbara Pardi, Ben Wong, John Midura, Jean Santsaver, Alan England, Lise Beaudoin, Janis Narjolis, Cathy Hager, Bill Hewson, Lori Vallevona, George Robinson, Irene Hobbs, David Hemmingsen, Gabriel Pelletier, Vita Corbett, Don Bailey. 

And our shut-ins: Marion Horman, Dottie Greene, Norm Johnstone

"A Letter Home from Seminary"

As most of you know, I am attending Andover Newton Theological School in Newton, MA. Just before Thanksgiving, I took the next big step in my journey.  I was interviewed by the Church and Ministry Committee of the Old Colony Association, which is our local association of the United Church of Christ, MA Conference. 

The Church and Ministry Committee is made up of about 15 clergy and lay people from Southeastern Massachusetts, which Pastor Katrina also serves on.  I was a little nervous before the interview, but was accompanied by three of our deacons, Betty Grant, and Marcia and Jim Brinson, whose support made it much easier. During the interview, I was asked about my journey and call to the ministry, and my faith, church and family background.  

Through experiences at school this past year, and situations like this interview, my eyes have been opened to the blessings that God has given to me in and through my church family.  It is because of your support and encouragement since I was a child that I have learned that as a child of God, I have been given gifts to share with others.  I’ll be writing “A Letter Home from Seminary” in the newsletter each month to let you all know how I’m doing.  Thanks again for your unending encouragement and support.

Blessings to you all!

Kelly
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January Birthdays & Anniversaries:

January 9
Elizabeth Pandozzi

January 10
Alyssa Rice

January 16
George Muir

January 17
Grace Cuddeback

January 18
Lori Brown

January 23
Steven Mankevech, 

Mary Stevens

January 26
Jenifer DeBlois

January 27
Jennifer Twyman

January 30
Leo Gaouette

Denise and Fred Achin 

January 31
Nathan Badger 

Confirmand Witness:

During our Stewardship campaign, several folks were asked to tell about what Oldtown church means to them and why we should support the church. Last month you read Kate's statement.  Now it's Jonathan Durkee's turn:

I haven't grown up in the church such as Kate has, or even been here fairly long as Katie has, but so far this church has meant something to me.  The great caring atmosphere just makes you want to come every Sunday, even though sometimes I'd rather be home watching NFL pre-game or College Football recaps of Sports Center. Every week is a new adventure, a new excursion through the beliefs of our religion.  I come to class and learn something new every week. This experience can be matched nowhere else. I'm also getting "extra" education in religion seeing I attend Bishop Feehan, where I learn Catholic beliefs, making me understand more about our Christian heritage.

When I wake us early Sunday morning, I begin to look forward to coming to church. What new experience might I have?  What are we doing today? What will I learn?  How will the day go? Boring? Exciting?  When I go to church I'm greeted by the friendly "Good mornings" and "How are you, Jonathan?" All of this makes for a relaxing and comforting atmosphere which I can thrive in.  Once in Pastor Katrina's office, I'm in a world of new knowledge. Everything I learn is usually new to me. The experiences I could have are infinite and boundless in every way conceivable. All of these things happen with your help, your donations. All we need is a few dollars here and there, and by the time we know it the money adds up.  This money helps support our chasuble embroideries, retreats such as the one at Craigville on the Cape, and is also supported with your help.  Without your great help this church would not be where it is. We're the future of the church and we want it to be great while we're here and we'll do everything, Kate, Katie and I, will do everything we can to make the best of our time spent here and make this church and all of us better people. 

Jonathan Durkee
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December has been an exciting month for our Sunday school.  We are all so filled with the excitement of the season that it is sometimes hard for us to control our spirit filled wiggles.  Just a reminder to please mark your calendars: December 29th is a family Sunday, and there will be NO Sunday school.  

On December 8th we gathered in the vestry to during Sunday school to put together school bags for children in Afghanistan. Thanks to the Missions committee for the supplies, and the children for their hard work and pictures of peace and friendship. We sent 30 new school bags to children in Afghanistan who will be attending school for the first time.  Each bag was filled with things like: crayons, rulers, pencils, paper, scissors, and note of encouragement and love from our children. It was wonderful to watch the compassion on the faces of our little people.  And it was heart warming to hear their prayers for peace in the world, so that ALL children will have enough food, shelter, clothing and opportunity for education. Children learn to love and show compassion by watching others do the same. I would like to thank all the people of Oldtown for being the examples of God’s love for our future generations.

On December 22nd, the children will be presenting this years pageant, which is titled “When Christmas Comes For Everyone”.  We hope you will all join us on Christmas Sunday to celebrate the child that was born in Bethlehem.  The child that was born for us, all of us. May we learn from the shepards in the story, that Jesus was not born for some, He was born for EVERYONE!











Kelly

From the Clerk:

Officers, chairs of committees and boards need to submit their annual reports to me or Ed as soon as possible for printing in time for the Annual Meeting on January 16th. 

Also please report any changes in address, phone numbers or e-mails to me or the church office for our mailing lists. 













Carolyn

We welcome these five new members received on Bell Sunday. Be sure to introduce yourself and welcome them into our church family! 

Joseph Daniel Schoonmaker

Holly Ann Schoonmaker

Timothy Michael Durkee

Terry Sahr Durkee

Georgia Ann Zannelli

TRUSTEE COMMITTEE

HAPPY NEW YEAR! December has been a busy end to a full year.  The Stone Soup Wreath sale was a great success, not to mention a lot of fun. Jo-Ellen said we've learned a lot this time and next year will be even better.  Thanks to all who helped decorate the wreaths, run the sale on that Saturday.  

This past month has had maintenance done to the alarm system, and steeple.  Thanks to all committees for their inputs to our 2003 budget preparation.  The next deadline is for your annual reports, which should be submitted to the clerk by January 8th for entry into the church's annual report.

The Annual Meeting is scheduled for January 16, 2003 at 7 P.M.   Please plan on attending.  Remember--a Congregational Church is governed and run by you, its members, and you are needed.  Should you desire a ride to the meeting, please contact the church and arrangements will be made. 508-695-2214

God Bless you all,

Ed Clavette

Acting Chair of the Trustees
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DEACON'S CORNER

The newsletter deadline has been moved to the fifteenth of each month. We have, therefore, moved the monthly Deacon's meeting to the first Thursday of each month.

Each week of Advent was marked by candle lighting on the Advent Wreath with corresponding readings…and so a new church year begins.  J. D. Harrop, Judy (Harrop) Silverstein's grandson, and Lauren Rich were baptized on December first. Lauren did so well to be one of the candle lighters and to be baptized on the same morning…a lot to think about.  Well done, Lauren!

Bell Sunday will be celebrated on December l5th…made more joyous by our welcoming new members to our congregation.

Even without the organ, music still abounds at Oldtown Sunday mornings…the occasional gathering of the Clavette-Kingman Brass…the ringing of the bells from each person in the congregation on Bell Sunday…the chimes ringing out at several services during December…the choir's harmony…Pastor Katrina's solo…and Joyce Shepard's playing is always a special treat. Joyce and John are a wonderful, most-welcome addition to our church family. 

We notice several newcomers to Oldtown. Welcome! Welcome!

Christmas Sunday is always so beautiful with the sanctuary decorated with garlands and poinsettias and the sound of the wonderful old carols filling the air.

The quiet peace of the Christmas Eve service has a special meaning. The glow of the candles reflects on each face. Each person carries that glow away---back with them to their homes and families.

It is difficult to believe the year 2002 is at a close. It has been a good year at Oldtown. With Pastor Katrina as our shepherd, we have worked hard, pulled together, laughed together, cried together---grown and moved forward. The members of your Board of Deacons wish each of you and your families a happy, healthy peace-filled New Year. 

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Grant, Chairman

Board of Deacons

Poet's Corner
Acceptance of light's return

in the solitude of winter's

slumbering peace

---

Midnight blue,

twinkling lights,

frosty moon—

the peaceful beauty

of winter shines through

---

Snow covered landscape

at dawn's awakening,

pink icing on a birthday cake

by Patricia McAlpine

I am the poet dancer, dancing to the rhythms of nature.

poetdancer.blogspot.com
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Upcoming Church Events 

at Oldtown!

January 2
 Board of Deacons, 7 pm



January 4
 Pot-luck supper and karaoke, 5 pm 



January 5
 Epiphany Sunday, Holy Communion



January 6
 Christian Education meeting, 7 pm



January 9
 Board of Trustees, 7 pm



January 11
 Colossal 9 Education Event in Needham



January 12
 10 am worship



January 16
 Annual Meeting of the Church- 7 pm



January 19
 Ecumenical Sunday



January 26
 10 am Worship



January 27
Annual Meeting of Attleboro Area Council of Churches
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January 2003





Email:OldtownUCC@AOL.com


    Web Site: Oldtownucc.tripod.com
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